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Barnstable County League of Sportsman’s Clubs Notes

25 January 2024

 Meeting was held at The Monument Beach Sportsman’s Club via in-person and ZOOM on 25 January 2024

There was a quorum- 11 out of 15 organizations present.

Pledge of Allegiance & Moment of Silence-  

Minute-  Motion was Made & Second to Accept the November Minuets as written.

Treasurer Report – Motion was Made & Second to except the Treasures Report as read via Zoom from Aruba! (Thank you Steve) 

Bills and Debts - $50 to Mike for the purchase of an 2024 NWTF Calender for the League, Motion was Made & Second to pay the bill!! 

Correspondence - A Letter from the Falmouth Fishermen's Association requesting to discontinue their Membership with the League? (Mike will be speaking to there President)  

Handouts-   League Membership Up-Dates & 10 Books of  Mass State Council 2024 Annual Raffle tickets!   

Distinguished Guests –  Ms. Kari MacRae Republican Candidate for the open Barnstable/Plymouth Senate Position. (https://www.karimacrae.com/) Ms. MacRae spoke on many topics but overall she fells what Right is Right and there should not be any compromise! She indicated that she feels that LTC Holders shouldn’t have to apply to own a gun. She seems to be a 2A advocate! She also Claims Representative Muratore that has just announced his candidacy voted in Favor of the Red Flag Law as well as other bills that impact the 2A community. (Representative Muratore will be a Guest Speaker at a future meeting)     

Committees: 
Mass Wildlife -Jason Zimmer attended & also submitted this report : 

Mass Wildlife Southeast District Report – January 2024 

·  Completed all pheasant and quail stocking with no major issues. Birds were healthy and we successfully issued a mid-season contract to make up for quail shortage due to vendor retiring. 
·  Managed/operated controlled paraplegic, military, archery, shotgun and primitive firearms hunting programs at Camp Edwards successfully,
· Delivered 2024 Guides to all SE District license vendors. 
·  ATBC Grant Update  
· Completed prescribed burns to manage habitat at Frances A Crane, Mashpee Pine Barrens and Noquochoke WMAs.
              o Issue at Mashpee fire due to tree-stand and camera in burn unit. Developing new signage and information to address it.
·  Maintaining fire breaks on many WMAs. 
·  In process of mowing fields, edging back fields and removing old/unnecessary signage at Old Sandwich Game Farm WMA and are planning spring invasive species treatments there as well.  
· Biological deer checking went very well and we collected a lot of other important information including continued covid sampling (ongoing study to better understand disease transmission in deer populations and between humans and deer), looking for evidence of EHD, and sampling ticks and blood to gain further understanding of tick species and tick borne illnesses.  
· Preliminary deer harvest numbers are not quite ready (missing data from a few stations that are currently closed), however the total harvest looks to be close to last year’s record but will fall short by 400-500 deer, very likely due to a severe drop in harvest the last week of the primitive firearms season due to terrible weather/hunting conditions.  
· Hunters Share the Harvest second year was a huge success! We added two new processors and ended the year with 4,404 pounds of venison donated, which equals 17,616 meals were provided to people/families facing food insecurity. 72 individual hunters donated to the program this season. A big thank you to all the organizations, clubs and individuals that supported the program with financial donations as well. 
·  A license agreement was finalized with Barnstable County Commissioners to continue PFAS monitoring and cleanup activities on the Hyannis Ponds WMA stemming from the former Barnstable County Fire Training Academy. 
·  Continued emphasis has been put on a number of R3 projects and Southeast District staff are on many different project teams.
 o Range Access Project, R3 Partner Project, Learning Resources and R3 Skills Project, etc. 

·  Planning for upcoming project to attach radio transmitters to American Black Ducks as part of the ongoing 5-year study of movements and nesting locations in the Atlantic Flyway. 
·  RFRs issued for several new pieces of District equipment (leaf blower, portable air compressor, box grader, hydraulic skid mower 
·  RFRs for capital projects including Red Brook WMA house sewer repairs and Long
Halfway Pond Hydro-logical Study 
·  Gravel orders for maintenance/repair of several WMA and water access parking lots 
·  Completed all required WCE monitoring visits and reports.
 o No issues in SE, but some found in other districts.  

· Completed all bid packages for planned FY24 surveys and boundary marking projects.  
· Conservation Camp: I have a young man that lives in East Bridgewater that is very interested in going to Conservation Camp. Note: His brother was sponsored by a club a number of years ago and his father has reported that it “changed the whole trajectory of his life.” If any clubs are looking to sponsor a kid to go to camp, please reach out to me. The family would love to come to a meeting at your club and present.
 IMPORTANT: The public comment period is open from now until January 24th for the Forests as Climate Solutions Report. Here is the announcement, link to report and how to comment. 

Good Morning, 

We are pleased to share with you the Report of the Climate Forestry Committee: Recommendations for Climate-Oriented Forest Management Guidelines. The Climate Forestry Committee has completed its work, and we are very grateful for their time and expertise. EEA is seeking public comment on the Committee’s recommendations through Wednesday, January 24th to inform its consideration of them. Looking ahead to implementation, EEA anticipates that incorporating the recommended climate-oriented guidelines to state agency land management will take a variety of forms including integration into management plans, standards, protocols, and procedures. 

The report, press release, and information about how to provide comment is available at: https://www.mass.gov/info-details/forests-as-climate-solutions.
 We encourage you to submit comments, and to share this with others. We appreciate your interest in Forests as Climate Solutions.

 Regards,

 Executive Office of Energy and Environmental Affairs Team

 Commonwealth of Massachusetts 

Jason E. Zimmer
District Supervisor
Southeast Wildlife District
Massachusetts Division of Fisheries & Wildlife
195 Bournedale Road, Buzzards Bay, MA  02532
p: (508) 759-3406 | f: (508) 759-0381
mass.gov/masswildlife | facebook.com/masswildlife
Questions: Jason was asked about rumors of  Immigrants taking Turkeys Out of Season on the Base as well as Yarmouth? Jason indicated he had heard the same but had no information. Pres. Veloza indicated he hadn’t heard about Yarmouth but as for the Base he received information that it was true from a reliable source!! 

Tom Jay asked Jason about the possibility of Wood Cock Banding? Jason indicated that maybe something the Division would be interested in and he planned on speaking to the Upland Biologist! 

Jason was asked some questions on where did the Food from the Hunters Share the Harvest go to:

Food for Vets--100% Veterans

Food Banks-- Whoever is able to go to Food Banks

Mass Marine Fisheries- Ross K. Kessler Could Not Attend Being out of Town  Submitted this  Report at this Time! 

Plymouth & Barnstable County League of Sportsmen

Early Winter 2024 

Public Access: 
· Salem Willows Park Pier – Should be going to construction this early winter 
· Bid opening was January 11
· ACK Marine Construction was awarded bid. They built the Deer Is pier and rebuilt the Hingham Boat Ramp.

· Bid came in at $4.8 million.  Roughly on budget.  
· Small Grant- Two $25K awards were recently given to the Trustees of Reservations to replenish sand on Chappaquiddick at Tom’s Neck, a popular fishing location and to the City of Beverly to finish re-decking a popular fishing pier.   
· DMF personnel are still working with the Trustees of Reservations on Martha’s Vineyard as a liaison supporting fishing rights on Chappaquiddick.
· Somerset, Slades Ferry.  DMF signed a Land Management Agreement with the Town of Somerset last winter.  The engineering bid will be going out again as only one bid was tendered, and it was extremely high.   

· Canal Piers DMF received a letter from Paul Johnson, Plymouth Co. League in favor of repurposing the caissons on the existing bridge abutments as fishing piers.  DMF has been collaborating with OFBA on Canal access, especially for ADA uses for quite some time now.  This includes being in a working group for other small access issues on the CC Canal. 

· 0 Marion Rd.  This project has resurfaced.  DMF and DFG are partnering in an effort to purchase the property.   The Route 6 bridge is being rebuilt and DOT is proposing installing a mitigation easement for loss of habitat where the footprint of the bridge footings rip rap will be enlarged. The draft design shows an environmental easement in the best fishing location on the property.  Additionally, the loss of frontage due to setbacks will make installation of parking more difficult. We are currently talking with the owner of the property and DOT.
 
Sportfish:  

Recreational Fishing Limits. Any changes will be adopted on an emergency basis for May 1. Should DMF have options in how the fishery is to be managed, it will hold public scoping meetings and may release stakeholder polls to inform emergency rule making. 

· Striped Bass. 

· ASMFC will vote on Addendum 2 later this month. This considers potential changes to the recreational slot limit (i.e., 28-31” or 30-33” for ocean) and options to manage the for-hire fleet and recreational fleet separately (i.e., a wider slot for the for-hire fleet in ocean). A commercial quota cut is also considered. 

· The coastal recreational fishery will be managed as a single unit (no conservation equivalency) and DMF will follow up with reg changes for May 1 (if necessary). 

COMMERCIAL

· A 14.5% quota cut is possible for 2024 under the interstate management plan. 

· Given this potential cut and recent performance, DMF is considering adjusting number and sequence of open fishing days (e.g., two non-consecutive days) to reduce weekly harvest and maintain quota throughout season. 

· Also considering changes to primary purchase requirements to address ongoing enforcement challenges on the North Shore (e.g., fish begin dropped off at dealers without dealer personnel present). 

· Black Sea Bass, Scup, and Summer Flounder
· BSB: DMF anticipates making a slight change to the season to continue opening on the third Saturday of May (5/18), while still closing in early September with a 4-fish bag limit and 16.5” minimum size. 

· Scup: 10% harvest reduction is required for 2024. Scup are managed regionally with MA/RI/CT/NY comprising a region. States are currently working towards potential management options.

· Summer Flounder. 28% harvest reduction is required for 2024. DMF developing options to reduce harvest in MA. Will likely require substantial changes to existing bag limit, season, and/or size limit.

· Cod and Haddock
· This winter, NOAA Fisheries will review recreational fishing limit options for Gulf of Maine cod, Gulf of Maine haddock, and Georges Bank cod. Changes may be required based on the FY24 Annual Catch Limits for these stocks and performance in FY23. DMF will match federal rules. 

· Lobster
· For January 1, 2025, the minimum size for lobsters in the Gulf of Maine area will increase from 3 ¼” to 3 5/16” and a new maximum size for lobsters in the Outer Cape area will be set at 6 ¾”.

· Other Species
· No changes are anticipated at this time for other species (e.g., bluefish, tautog).  

· Right whale closure for fixed gear. 

· Recreational trap closure is state-wide from November 1 – May 15 and applies only to buoyed lobster gear.

· Commercial trap closure is north and east of Cape Cod from February 1 – May 15 and applies to all trap gear. There is a federal closure off the islands in Southern MA. 

· Gillnet closure is state-wide from January 1 – May 15 and applies to all gillnet gear.  

· DMF will be working with hired captains and MEP to remove gear within closure. Violators may face permit sanctions. 

· DMF has received federal funding to increase its right whale surveillance and monitoring program. 

· DMF has submitted its Incidental Take Permit application to NOAA Fisheries and is awaiting a final decision. 

 
Shellfish 
Suspension of Operations at DMF’s Newburyport Shellfish Deputation Plant Please be advised that the Division of Marine Fisheries has suspended deputation operations at the Newburyport Shellfish Purification Plant effective immediately. On Friday November 24, DMF staff became aware that the saltwater well heads that supply deputation process seawater to the plant became compromised as result of severe beach erosion which occurred in the most recent storm on Wednesday November 22. The erosion exposed the electrical conduit supplying the well pumps creating a public safety hazard and making it necessary to cut electricity to the well pumps. As such, process water is not available for the deputation treatment and DMF will not be accepting any clams for deputation until further notice. Due to the loss of deputation function, digging, harvesting or collecting, and/or attempting to dig harvest or collect shellfish from Restricted or Conditionally Restricted areas is prohibited. DMF will consult with engineers in the coming weeks to evaluate the severity of the situation.

Part of Ross’s report included some other detailed information on Diadromous, River Herring Counts, Fish Passage Restoration, Fore River Watershed, High Street, Bridgewater and Stump Brook Reservoir Dam, East Bridgewater. In the interest of the length of this report I have the printed version of these reports and anyone that wish’s to read these reports can contact me and I will be able to send them to you.       

 Ross Kessler 

 Massachusetts Division of Marine Fisheries

Recreational Fisheries’ program Public Access Coordinator

836 S Rodney French Boulevard
New Bedford MA, 02744
ross.kessler@state.ma.us 
(508 742-9738

Cape Cod National Seashore – Did Not Attend-No Report: We received the information that Jennifer Flynn was Named the New Superintendent of the Cape Cod National Seashore and will take over Mid-November!!  

Mass. EPO’s–Lt. Patrick Grady Did Attend Via Zoom and Submitted the Following Report: 

Massachusetts Environmental Police

 Topics for Barnstable County League Sportsman Meeting 

January 25, 2024

· -Six new officers graduated from police academy and will continue on with our in-house  environmental academy and should be in the field by this summer. One of the six officers will be assigned to the vacant Provincetown/Truro district. 

· - The vacant Sandwich district was filled. The officer will start in a few weeks.  One of the officer’s  responsibilities will be to address the complaints of dogs off leash at the Sandwich Game Farm.

· - Deer Season: We had calls for discharge within 500’ of a dwelling, hunter harassment, stolen tree stands… During the JBCC controlled hunts, the only significant violation was when a hunter set up his stand too close to a road and shot a deer on the road. This was during the Youth deer Hunt, Officers seized the stand and shotgun and cited the involved parties. 

· - Checking sea duck hunter on either end of the Canal.  Responded to complaints from Canal Control of hunters too close to the canal entrance. 

· - Shellfish violations.  Officers have been working with local shellfish officers for shell-fishing in contaminated areas and illegal wet storage of oysters. 

· -Conducting boat patrols for illegal/abandoned lobster gear. Recreational lobster closed on 11/1 and commercial lobster to close on 2/1. 

· -Continue to patrol areas for illegal dirt-bike and ATV activity

Comments from League Delegates: Thanked Lt Grady for attending and indicated the Dog Walkers at  Sandwich Game Farm seem to be getting out of hand once again or still. Lt Grady stated they have been issuing Verbal & Written warnings and a few citations. Unfortunately not all warnings are documented and very few citations have been issued and they are not seeing repeat offenders! League Delegates respectfully disagreed!  Lt. Grady Thanked the League for having him and indicated any and all feedback from the field was welcome!!

Lt. Patrick Grady, M50
Massachusetts Environmental Police
Joint Base Cape Cod Fire Station
3132 Richardson Road
Camp Edwards, MA 02542 
Mass State Council of Sportsmen (MSC)-Meeting  on  Jan 7th via Zoom : 

Next Fisheries & Wildlife Board Meeting: Will be Feb, 15th, this will be a hybrid meeting at 1PM with a joint Meeting with DCR Stewardship Council at 4PM, Governance Meeting at 10:00AM (These meetings will be at Division Headquarters & Zoom) If anymore would like to Zoom in I can send you the link!!  

Legislation:  H4139 passed,  its rumored the Senate will have it’s own Bill coming out in January! All bills that pertain to sportsmen can be found on the MSC Web under Legislative Documents- MSC 2023-2024 Watch List!! 

Super Raffle: The Raffle Tickets for this Raffle have been distributed so SELL,SELL, SELL!! The drawing will be at the Council Meeting June 2nd, anyone that needs more Tickets contact Stanley or one of the League Officers!! ( The Motion Stands that for every Book of Tickets your organization sells you may discount $1.00 from your next years annual dues to the League!)) 

Banquet:April 13, 2024 at the Tuttle Post in Auburn MA, they are still waiting on confirmation from the venue, they don’t have a calender for 2024 yet! 

Marine Fisheries : No Recreational updates, Plenty on the commercial side!! 
Hunter Ed :   Bristol County League needs Hunter Ed. Instructors to Help with a Class! If you can help please contact Bristol County League President Peter Bernard (shootingpete@comcast.net) ! 

DFW Board: Board Member Sasha Dyer is very interested  in Deer Tracking Dogs to possible get approved for Mass. I proposed it maybe a good idea for the Council to send a letter to the DFW Board requesting they look into a Deer Tracking Program for Mass.

Going to invite Board Members Ernie Foster & Emma Ellsworth to next meeting to speak about Beer/Deer Damage update! 

2024 Sportsman Show Scheduale: N.E. Fishing Expo (Royal Plaza Trade Center Marlboro MA) Feb. 2-4,

Council Booth #708, Standish Sportsman & Gun Show (Standish Sportsman’s Club E. Bridgewater MA) Feb. 10-11 (This is the show we run the Table for the Council & could use volunteers for), Big E Sportsman’s Show (Springfield MA) Feb. 23-25 Council Booth #536!

New Business: Help for the 2024 shows will be needed, Please consider coming for a few hours!! If you have T-Mobil they are saying you could be fined $500 for Texting about Firearms,Tobacco etc!! 

The next meeting of MSC is on  Feb. 11th    This meeting will be via Zoom, Unfortunately I and Stanley will not be able to attend because we will be working the Table at the Standish Show for the Council! If anyone would like to attend in our place Please let me know and I will be sure to forward you the Zoom Link as soon as I get it!! 

Massachusetts Conservation Alliance (MCA)- Meeting Jan. 24th via Zoom

Legislation -  We need to sync up with GOAL on their Bills also Wayne has been establishing a cross-link on the MCA Web Site to the MSC Website for the Watch List.! MCA & State Council very busy trying to keep up with many anti-bills!!   

Finances: Treasures Report Approved as Read.  

 A New Fund Raising Raffle:  Will be kicked off at the West Springfield Sportsmen Show at the Booth February 23rd,  looking for additional donations like some funds to include a Fishing Trip in the raffle and final confirmation to man MCA Tables on some weekends at Cabala's & Bass Pro. Would like to hold Raffle Drawing in May hopefully somewhere in Barnstable County!! Mike & Charlie going to check with the Monument Beach Sportsman’s Club!!   

Guest Speaker: Mr. Ron Amidon (Former DFG Commissioner) Commissioner Amidon spoke on several topics pertaining to the present political atmosphere and what he has heard to expect in the Senate Bill coming out soon! The bill will most likely have language to Deal with the so-called Ghost Guns, Glock Switches and Data Collection. He indicated with only 40 Senators we should focus on flipping seats in the Senate like we just did with Senator Peter Durand! We have a chance to do just that with the upcoming election for the open Senate Seat in Barnstable/Plymouth!! He also spoke about the Cape Cod Canal re-purposing the Bridge Pylons as they are replaced to turn them into Fishing Access Piers for the Canal instead of removing them!!   

Lobbying Fund:   Still excepting donations for any future expenses so continue to spread the word the individual Sportsperson can go to the following link and donate by Credit Card whatever they can no matter how small or big it is all needed: 

Donate today to the MCA Sportsmen's Action Fund (revv.co) 

Or if they prefer they can send a check:  

Make the Check Out to the: Worcester County League, and in the notes indicate it's for the MCA Lobbyist Fund. 

Mail It to: Worcester County League 

                P.O. Box 766 

                West Boylston MA. 01583  

MCA Website :  https://www.massconservationalliance.org    

If you go on there you will see a calender that will post our upcoming meetings, what we have been working on, funds that we have collected, and what we are doing with them.

Email address list:  If you go to the website you will see a link where you can enter your email to receive updates regarding regulation and legislation important to the sporting community of Massachusetts (Address needed so we can provide you with your Senator and House Rep Information).

The next meeting of MCA is on Feb. 7th 8PM By Zoom: Anyone wishing to attend may contact President Veloza and he will forward the link to you!

Mass Jr, Conservation Camp Committee - 

 Still Need Fund Raising Ideas To Continue To Fund This Very Important Scholarship. With $6000 in the fund, spending $1100 for a camper this fund will not last very long. Steve Albright, Mark Galkowski & Bobby George are the committee to work this, contact them with any of your ideas!! The committee did have a meeting and are looking at a possible Fund Raising Raffle for a Black Powder Gun. More to follow soon, hopefully we can get it together! 

We are open for Camper Candidates!! 

Old Business  

Unleashed Dogs at WMA’s:  As indicated above things are getting much better at Crain but not at the Old Sandwich Game Farm! We Still Need To Keep Calling The EPO Radio Room each & every time we see a Violation of any kind including Unleashed Dogs, ATV & Trail Bikes etc. We need those calls logged in the more the better it will get someone’s attention!!    

 Rabies program:  Charlie report 1 Bat tested Positive this past Fall!! Baiting by Helicopters will begin again this Spring (More to Follow)    

Clothing: Charlie has purchased BCL Logo Hat’s and only has 2 left For Sale at $20ea. Lets see how these sell before we order T-Shirts & Sweat Shirts!! 

CCNS Pheasant Program: With this program  discontinued we need to stay on top of the possibility of stocking Quail in the area!! The present policy of the Seashore Personal is Totally Not Acceptable!! Mike indicated he would be talking to the Commissioner soon!!

HD4420 Signs: We still have signs available for the League see Mike if you need any for your organization!! We have decided to keep them up, individuals can change the numbers to reflect the new H4139 if they would like but just having the sign up is still creating a lot of questions! Its unbelievable how many people have no idea what is going on so the more we can spread the word the better!! 

MCA Raffle Prize: Mike indicated he has position of the Black Powder Gun we donated to the MCA Raffle. Thanks to Bobby George we where able to get this gun out of a Dealer in Sandwich and saved about $30!! 

New Business: 

Just received notice the Senate Version of the Gun Bill just was announced S2572 Senate Amendment to the House Bill to Modernizing Firearms Laws H4139 

Upcoming Barnstable/Plymouth Senate Election: Senator Moran has announced she will not run for re-election: Representative Matthew Muratore & Ms. Kari MacRae will run as Republicans & Representative Dylan Fernandes will run as a Democrat. Mike indicated that he will send out invitations to all candidates to see if they would like to come to one of our upcoming meetings to speak to us!!

With Senator Moran not running for reelection, Representative Peak  just announced her retirement, Stiff Competition for Representative Xiarhos and Vieira this will be a very active and important election year we need to be involved and get the Sports-Persons Vote out for our Candidates!! (Just like what happen with Senator Durand in Worcester County it can be done and we need to be involved)         

 For the Good of the Order:   Feb. 18th Setter Club of NE Annual Get Together Everyone Invited at Crain WMA Parking Lot 1 8AM -12PM!! Feb. 10 & 11th Standish Sportsman’s Club Sportsman’s & Gun Show 9AM, Feb. 11th Monument Beach Sportsman’s Club 3-D Archery Shoot 7AM-12PM, 

March 23rd Monument Beach Sportsman’s Club Annual Game Dinner 4PM ($40 see a Club Representative for Tickets) April 7th Cranberry Country Longbeards NWTF Annual Banquet at The John Alden Sportsmen’s Club Plymouth MA. (Check Facebook for Details).    

Next meeting:  Next BCL meeting will be held on February 22nd  at The Falmouth Rod & Gun Club (25 Sportsman Lane, Falmouth MA.)  Social hour at 6:30 PM, Dinner at 7:00 PM, and meeting to follow.

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 10:00PM.

Mike Veloza         e-mail: mveloza@aol.com 

John Mawhinney   e-mail: john_mawhinney@comcast.net 




